



1 Trevelyan Square Boar Lane Leeds LS1 6AE Tel: 0845 300 6016 Fax: 0113 254 7239

enquiries@ic.nhs.uk www.ic.nhs.uk

Our ref: NIC-53029-DV3RB

15<sup>th</sup> July 2010

Dear Mr Hencke,

## Re: Information Request – Freedom of Information Act 2000

I can confirm that the NHS Information Centre for Health and Social Care (NHS IC) has considered your query dated the 15<sup>th</sup> June 2010 and your clarification email of 24<sup>th</sup> June 2010.

"Please could you tell me the number, and level (using the cabinet office defined 0-5 scale) of events that have been reported to the Information Commissioner by the HSCIC since 1st April 09"

Thank you for your enquiry. I can confirm that the NHS IC has not reported any adverse incidents to the Information Commissioner since 1<sup>st</sup> April 2009.

I hope that this response meets your request for information. However, if you are not satisfied, you may request a review from a suitably qualified member of staff not involved in the initial query, via the www email address or by post at the above postal address.

I will assume that your request to the organisation is now closed.

Yours sincerely,

Julie Shippen
Higher Information Governance Officer

Further information about your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act is available from the Information Commissioner's Office, Wilmslow, Cheshire, and on The Information Commissioner's website <a href="https://www.ico.gov.uk">www.ico.gov.uk</a>.

